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President’s Message 

Meetings: 

Board Meeting Monday, 
October 4th, 6:00pm at Sue 
Rolfson’s home. 

Guild Meeting :  Monday 
October  11th, 7 PM, 
Garden Road Elementary 
School 

 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego 

www.friendshipquilterssd.org 
Don Russell: Webmaster 
Linda Card: Newsletter Editor 

October 2010 

Patchwork Post 

ing for a new project, take 
a look at the books and 
magazines in our library 
collection.  Our guild is 
known throughout the area for the extensive 
library we own.  I am sure you will find a pat-
tern that will appeal to you (or maybe you 
will get an inspiration for a quilt for the presi-
dent’s challenge J).   

Please think about helping out with one of the 
many projects happening in our guild.  Hope 
is in need of volunteers for the Jinny Beyer 
event as well as with our philanthropy pro-
jects.  Patricia Kooren is looking for lap-size 
quilts for newly-diagnosed ovarian cancer pa-
tients.  We have an on-going affiliation with 
quilts of valor.  We need an organizer for our 
4th of July quilt show… and the list goes on.  
Tasks can be an afternoon of volunteering to 
continuous involvement with a project.  You 
can find something to match your availability. 

Thanks everyone!  I truly love being part of 
this group. 

Mary Casner 

Jan Krentz is a nationally recognized and award-winning 
quilt instructor, author and designer. She was winner of the 
1998 Teacher of the Year award, but also a nominee numer-
ous other years. She travels worldwide, teaching. Jan's moti-
vating workshops are packed with practical tips, techniques 
and methods to insure success. Author of 5 books & a DVD- 
for your class with Jan at home, Lone Star Quilts & Beyond, 
Hunter Star Quilts & Beyond, Diamond Quilts and Beyond, 
Quick Star Quilts & Beyond, and Quick Diamond Quilts. Jan 
has numerous appearances’ on television and radio, such as Simply Quilts- 3 episodes, & The 
Quilt Show – ongoing with lots of teaching tips. Jan has also been published numerous times in 
magazines. She has designed fabrics for Timeless Treasures Fabrics. We are so lucky Jan has 
been a member of Friendship Quilter’s for 11 years, and lives in Poway, CA.                            
Lecture only October 11th 

Programs 

Greetings fellow quilters 

 

What a great meeting we had last month to 
kick off our year.  Thanks to LeeMary and 
Rebecca for setting up our speakers.  Grace 
Errea’s lecture was wonderful and her work-
shop even better.  This month we are hon-
ored to have one of our own members to pre-
sent at our guild meeting.  Jan Krentz will be 
talking to us so be sure to mark your calen-
dars so you can attend. 

While I am thinking about the guild meet-
ings I want to take a minute to tell you 
about our December meeting.  We will have 
our usual guild potluck along with craft ta-
bles.  If you are crafty and want to have a 
chance to sell your creations bring them to 
the December meeting.  Tables will be avail-
able for $10.  See Cheryl Wilson to get your 
reservation for a table.   

The weather is cooling and outdoor activities 
are slowing down so now is the time I like to 
get some new projects going.  If you are look-

 

 



 

 

2010-2011 Officers and            
Committee Chairs: 

Mary Casner: President 

Susan Axelrod: Parliamentarian 

LeeMary Heath, Rebecca 
Lighthill  & Dawnell Muecke are: 
1st VP Programs 2010/2011 

Valerie Gall : 2nd VP Programs/ 
for 2011/2012 

Carol Gilbert: Secretary 

Cheryl Wilson: Treasurer 

Hope Campbell, & JoNell 
D’Addario Philanthropy                 

Linda Card: Newsletter 

Roberta Russell, Carol Geising & 
Francine Nadey: Advertising 

Deb Tait: Banner 

Dawnell Meucke: Block of the 
Month 

Cheryl Atkiss :New Member 
Hostess :  

Wendy Mathson: SCCQG 

Roberta Russell: Door Prizes and 
Public Relations / Media 

Holly Torrez & Yvonne Gagne: 
Librarian            

Mary Rozendal:   Mailing 

Susan Axelrod: Membership &  
Directory 

Sue Rolfsen: Opportunity of the 
Month 

Lou Pennock: Refreshments,           
and Retreats 

Shelly Gragg: Sharing 

Ruth Jones/Ann Albertson:Block 
Exchange / Round Robin 

Amy Treicher: Telephone Tree 

Don & Lois Russell: Webmaster 

2011 Opportunity Quilt 
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Jinny Beyer is Coming ! 

We are selling tickets to our guild 
members and the general public.  Pass the 
word!  There are still plenty of tickets for 
the Jinny Beyer Event to be held on Feb. 
19, 2011 ($25).  Did you get yours 
yet?  You can get a registration form in 
this newsletter edition or at our 
website:  www.friendshipquilterssd.org .   
Registration forms and payments will be 

accepted at our mail box, or you can bring 
your completed form and payment to the 
guild meeting and purchase your ticket.  
See Cheryl Wilson at the October meeting 

to buy tickets.  Don’t miss out! 

Registration form and ticket purchase info 

is on page 7 of this issue. 

 

Retreats 

Please remember to bring your finished quilt blocks to the October meeting.  If you 

didn't get them done, bring them anyway.  We need  to move on.  There will be more 

piecing available at the October meeting.  Inner borders this time.  Thanks to all of 

you who helped make the kits and those of you who are currently piecing.  If you have 

any questions, feel free to e-mail me.  kerimac@hotmail.com                                       

Karen McCarty  

Our next retreat is scheduled for May 13-15, 2011.  The cost will be $210.00 for a 
shared room and $280.00 for a private room.  If you are new to the guild, please con-
sider going.  It is always a fun time.  You bring your own projects to work on and you 
get lots of time to work on them.  You don't have to think about cooking or washing 
the dishes.  IT'S GREAT!!!!!  I will start taking deposits for the May retreat at the 
February meeting.     

Lou Pennock, Retreat coordinator   

Welcome new members! 

From June through September, we’ve added TWENTY-One new members. It’s great to see our 
guild growing, and we’re glad to have you. 

Our new members are: 

Michell Bixler   Debra Broyles   Marna Clark   Jo-Ann Creps   Susan Hyatt   Pat Jones 

Linda Kaup   Patricia Kooren   Cynthia Manning   Colleen McCune   Candy Mittag 

Darlene Piche   Carrie Poirier   Judi Quintrall   Noreen Redd   Carolyn Siegel   Clara Silvey 

Suzanne Taylor    Jeanick Tippo   Cindy Voliva    Amy Wazny                                                         
Cheryl Atkiss – New member hostess 

New Guests and Members 
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Membership 

Thank you to all who brought treats to share at the Sept. 
meeting.  It was a great turnout.  In October I hope you 
all feel like baking something scary for the refreshment 
table.  I won't be able to be at 
the meeting so Dawnell is going to 
be handling the refreshment table 
for me.  Thanks Dawnell.  I'll see 
you all at the November meeting.                      
Lou  Pennock 

Refreshments 

Our September guild meeting was great!  We checked out 
65 library books - generated $62 at the auction - AND re-
ceived several great donations for the library. Thank you   
everyone for  supporting our fabulous library!! 

Reminder - our entire library is on line.  You can reserve 
any book we have just by e-mailing or 
calling Yvonne Gagne or Holly Torrez.  
We will bring the book to you at he 
next meeting. 

 The Quilters Newsletter Magazine sale 
was a failure.  I still have almost all of 
the magazines.  Does anyone want 
them?  Does anyone have a good idea 
about what to do with them?  Let me 
know!! 

At our October meeting we will be hav-

ing a $1.00 Book Sale - instead of the 

auction.  We have received several very 

large donations of books that we know 

you will be interested in!  Be sure to 

stop by the Library Tables and check out the bargains to 

be had!!    Holly and Yvonne 

You all are a fantastic group of quilters! This month, 
after being on vacation for the summer, Philanthropy 
received 8 placemats, 2 Christmas stockings, 1 pre-
miere quilt, and 4 quilt tops. Thank you Lyn Mardesich, 
Jean Nagy, Lee Olson, Lois Sanntag, and Carol 
Young. 

Many of you checked out 12 placemat and wheel chair 
bag kits. Philanthropy also received generous dona-
tions of fabric from overflowing stashes. 

Filling out the forms telling me what you can do is al-

ready proving to be helpful. If you didn't have an oppor-

tunity to fill out the form, you may do this at the Octo-

ber meeting. 

Hope Campbell   and JoNell D'Addario 

Philanthropy 

Membership 

  I’m pleased to report that we currently 
have 168 members (32 new/renewals in 
September).  We’re working towards our 
goal of 200 members, so pass the word.  
There are still over 50 members from 
last year who haven’t renewed, so our 

goal is attainable.     

   Please wear a nametag to the meet-
ings.  Get creative and make one for yourself.  It will 

help everyone learn names.                                          

Library News 

Surprise!  Here are the door prize winners for the          
September meeting. 

 Book - Diamond Quilts & Beyond by Jan Krentz - winner 
Patty Stevenson 

 Gingher Nippers - winner Mary Alice Stagg 

 $10 gift certificate, Quilter's Paradise, winner Carol Weck-
man 

 The Little Box of Baby Quilts - winner Francine Nadey 

 Pattern, Rosie, Queen of the Roses, from Rosie's Calico 
Cupboard - winner Judy Byrne 

 Pattern, Birds & Flowers - from Rosie's Calico Cupboard, 
winner Marilyn Garner 

 Book and Project Bay from Rosie's Calico Cupboard, 
Ruth Jones 

 Flannel Rag quilt Kit, from Crazy 9 Patch - Reggie Gross 

 5 fat quarters - winner Janice Rudgers. 

Roberta Russell 

Door Prizes 

Remember to frequent the individuals 
and businesses that advertise in our the  
newsletter and be sure to thank them 
for their support of our Guild. 

Word scramble solution is Rotary Cutter.  Did you 

get it right?? 
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October Birthdays 

 

Friendship Guild 
            Block Exchange 

A reminder for block exchange participating members 
to bring their block exchange bags to the next guild 
meeting.  If you are unable  to deliver or pick up your 
new blocks, send a friend or call Ann 858-451-0013 or 
Ruth 858-569-6947.  We can make an arrangement for 
your blocks.  Call one of us. 

We are planning our December meeting and plan 
to offer our traditional craft table displays with 
opportunities for you to purchase your last min-
ute holiday gifts.  If you wish to sell your 
crafts, a table reservation can be made with 

Cheryl Wilson, Treasurer.  The cost is $10.   

Craft Tables in December 

Membership Sign-Up and Renewal 
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Announcements 

Calendar of Events 

Oct 8-9 Los Angeles County Quilters “A Quilters Pal-

ette” Quilt show Friday 9 am—6 pm, Saturday 8 am—3 

pm. Ritz Garden, 1201 First Ave, Whittier, CA 

90603LACQG is known for displaying their quilts in a very 

unique way. 

Oct 9—SCCQG October meeting will be in Santa Barbara, 

hosted by the Coastal Quilters Guild, at St Andrew’s Pres-

byterian Church, 4575 Auhay Dr, Santa Barbara, CA 

Oct  15—18 Pacific International Quilt Festival XVIII, 

Thurs—Sat 10-6, Sunday 10-5; Santa Clara Convention 

Center, Santa Clara, CA. Admission: $14  Info: 

www.quiltfest.com 

Quilt Show In Ramona – Oct. 15 & 16  (10—4 PM both 

days) The Back Country Quilters of Ramona invite you 

to this year’s Eleventh Annual Quilt Show.  Ramona’s 

quilt shows are noted for the beautiful display of quilts in a 

fall harvest setting. It will be held at the Mountain View 

Community Church located at 1191 Meadowlark Way in 

Ramona. (Near the corner of Highway 78 and Ash.) The 

Show admission is FREE! Don’t miss it!                                      

There will be frequent door prize drawings, lots of vendors 

of fabric, gifts, and sewing supplies. Some latest versions of 

sewing machines will be on hand and demonstrated. Tickets 

will be sold for a colorful Queen size Opportunity Quilt. The 

drawing for the quilt, “Midnight Garden”, will be on October 

16, at the close of the show. (You need not be present to 

win.) To see a picture of this quilt ahead of the show, go to 

our Web site at www.backcountryquilters.com. 

Oct 24—March 13 Quilt Visions: No Boundaries Ocean-

side Museum of Art is the host of this highly anticipated 

international, juried, bi-ennial featuring the best of contem-

porary art quilts. Oceanside Museum of Art, 704 Pier View 

Way, Oceanside, CA. 

What’s in your Sewing Room??? (answer pg 3) 

Word Scramble 
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Next General Meeting 

October 11, 2010 
� Name Tag 

� Pot Luck to Share 

� Your Mug 

� Library Books / Birthday Book Donations 

� Donations for the Guild Store (on hold for now) 

� Items for Sharing 

Doors Open for Setup      6:00pm 

Tables Ready                   6:30pm 

Meeting Begins                7:00pm 

Please help put chairs away after the meeting 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego meet at  

Garden Road Elementary School 

14614 Garden Road 

 Poway, CA 92064-5299 

Friendship Quilters Guild of San Diego is a non profit corporation 

organized to educate the community and to promote interest in all forms 

of quilting.  General Guild meetings are held the second Monday of the 

month.  Please check each month’s newsletter for up-to-date location 

information. 

Annual membership is $25 from June 1 through May 31 of the following 

year.  At the January meeting, membership dues are reduced to $15 for 

the remainder of our fiscal year.  Members who are unable to attend the 

meetings or enjoy the benefits of regular membership may pay $10 per 

year for a “Newsletter-only” membership and pay the guest fee of $5 per 

meeting on the occasions when they are able to attend a meeting. 

More information is available on our website at 

www.friendshipquilterssd.org.  

The Patchwork Post is published monthly for members and neighboring 

guilds.  Comments and articles are always welcome and may be mailed to 

the Newsletter Editor, Friendship Quilters, PO Box 1174, Poway, CA 92074 

or sent to legcard@gmail.com .  Deadline for submissions is the Friday 

following the general meeting. 

To advertise in the Patchwork Post, contact the Advertising Chair at 

fandrrussell@cox.net. 

Articles in this newsletter may be reprinted if proper credit is given.  

Copyrighted artwork may not be reprinted without written permission of 

the artist. 

 

 


